Debra Thomeson

From: lynch1@gci.net

Sent: Monday, May 18, 2020 6:48 AM

To: Assembly

Subject: Extension of Ordinance #2020-17, Agenda Item 15-A

Mr. Mayor and Assembly Members,

| urge you to extend Ordinance #2020-17. Although Petersburg has had few confirmed cases of COVID-19, we are
moving into the busiest time of year for our community and the potential for new cases will increase with the increase in
fishing and seafood processing activity. While | dearly hope we will see no or few new cases in our community, we need
to keep our ability to take necessary emergency actions to protect public health in anticipation that we will see an
increase in new cases. Extending this ordinance does not require that new emergency procedures be enacted, it merely
gives the Borough the authority to implement or extend emergency measures if necessary.

Thank you for consideration of my request.
Sincerely,

Brian Lynch
228 Mitkof Highway




